
MINUTES OF SPECIAL MEETING OF COUNCIL HELD WITHIN THE CITY 
HALL, ON MONDAY THE 14th DAY OF OCTOBER, 1907 AT 8:30 O’CLOCK 
P.M. 
 
The Mayor presiding and all the Aldermen present except Alderman Crickmay. 
 
Letter from Alex Philip, intimating that a Deputation requested to wait on the 
Council to present a Petition, signed by a large number of Citizens, on the 
subject of regulating the Liquor Traffic in the City, and giving names of gentlemen 
who would address the Council in support of the Petition. 
The Council granted the request and were thereafter addressed by the Rev. B.H. 
Balderston, Mr. Colin F. Jackson, Rev. J. H. Hooper, Dr. Howell and Mrs. Hall. 
Mr. Balderston lodged the Petition which was read to the Council.  The Mayor 
assured the Petitioners that the Council would give their requests fullest 
consideration before passing the Licensing Bylaw. 
 
Letter from North Vancouver Land and Improvement Co. Ltd. Liability sending for 
perusal copy Conveyance of Victoria Park and reminding Council of a condition 
of conveyance, that the City would credit the Company with the aggregate taxes 
paid on the price of ground contained in the Conveyance. 
Remitted to Solicitors for approval. 
 
Letter from W.P. Peacy, Secretary, School Board, submitting for approval the 
following described parcels of land with approximate prices, which the School 
Board recommend should be purchased for future School Sites: 

Block 2, D.L. 273 $20,000.00 
Block of land at Northeast corner of 17th Street and 
St. Andrew’s Avenue, D.L. 550 containing 3.6 acres 
(cleared) 

$11,340.00 

Piece of ground at Northwest corner of 22nd Street 
and Chesterfield Avneue, comprising 3.33 acres 
(cleared) 

$10,000.00 

 
Alderman Irwin moved that a Bylaw be introduced for the ascent of the Electors 
and the necessary steps taken to purchase those sites.  The motion was 
seconded by Alderman Smith and unanimously agreed to. 
 
The Boulevard and Shad Trees Bylaw was read a Third time and passed by the 
Council. 
 
The Blasting Bylaw, as revised by the Solicitors, was read and reconsidered. 
Alderman Dick moved that the final adoption of the bylaw be delayed until next 
meeting. 
Alderman Jordan seconded and this was agreed to. 
 



Mr. Pete Larson was present and informed the Council that the Lonsdale Avenue 
Contract taken over by him and Mr. McMillan was completed, and requested a 
payment to account. 
Consideration of request deferred until next Regular Meeting. 
 
On the motion of Alderman Dick the Council appointed Mayor Kealy, Aldermen 
Irwin and Jordan, a Committee to interview the Ferry Co. and if necessary enter 
into negotiations and meet with Mr. Griffin of the B.C. Electric Railway Co. on the 
subject of the Ferry question. 
 
A letter was ready from Mr. R. Marpole requesting personal interview in regard to 
Ferry question. 
On the motion of Aldermen Dick and Emery, the Council appointed the same 
Committee to wait upon Mr. Marpole. 
 
The Council granted Mr. J.W. Horne permission to remove for his own use the 
boulders laying on Lonsdale Avenue Boulevard between 4th and 5th Streets. 
 
Alderman Dick moved that the offer of Mr. J.W. Walden to repair furnace etc. 
submitted at last meeting be accepted. The motion was seconded by Alderman 
Jordan and agreed to. 
 
Signed:  A.E. Kealy, Mayor 
 20/10/07 
 


